
  
 

Stephanie D. Howse-Jones, Council Member, Ward 7 
 

 
James D. DeRosa, Director, Mayor’s Office of Capital Projects 

Richard J. Switalski, P.E., Administrative Manager 
Division of Engineering and Construction 

  
Invite you to participate in the 

Payne Avenue Rehabilitation Project – Phase 2 
(East 30th Street to East 55th Street)  

       Public Information Presentation 
 

 
When: July 8, 2025 at 5:30 pm 
 
Where: Cleveland Chinese Christian Church, 3224 Payne Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 
  
What: To provide information regarding the Construction of the Payne Avenue 

Rehabilitation Phase 2 project.  Work is scheduled to begin in July 2025 
with completion in November 2026.  

 
The proposed improvements include: 
 
• Full and partial depth pavement repairs as needed, and complete asphalt resurfacing  
• New sidewalk, ADA-compliant curb ramps and drive aprons as necessary 
• Replacement of an existing 8” water main with new connections and appurtenances 
• Replacement of existing catch basins as needed 
• Revise the travel lanes from 2 lanes in each direction to 1 lane in each direction with turn 

lanes at signalized intersections 
• New bike lanes and/or sharrows will extend the length of the project and are currently 

being developed. 
• Parking will be maintained on both sides of the street where it is feasible 
• Decorative crosswalks will be replicated along the corridor  
• Pedestrian signal heads will be modernized 
• Low Mow Tree lawns will be added in many locations 
• Trees will be planted at various locations in coordination with Urban Forestry. 

 
Construction Cost: $7.9 million 
Funding Sources: Ohio Public Works Commission-Issue 1, City Road & Bridge Bonds and 
Public Utility Funds 
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